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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 2013 AT 7pm IN THE MORTIMER ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL.

Present;, Cllrs C Collier, B Collier, K Clifford, J Hay, M Mann, A Parr, C Pady, S Real, S Smith, H West, A member of the press, 4 members of the public (for some of the meeting) & E Berry (Clerk)

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the November meeting and offered congratulations to the Football Club & the Playing fields committee for a very successful firework display. He also thanked Mr Jones for letting off the maroons at the recent Remembrance Day ceremony – a letter of thanks will be sent.

13/11/132      Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – Cllrs R Pocock (unwell), P Gibbins (prior commitment), R Turner & S Randall Johnson & the Police were absent. 

13/11/133
Police Report – by email

Colyton - 5 Crimes
This compares to 5 crimes last month and 5 crimes in October 2012 
2nd – 3rd Burglary Dwelling: A property in Gribblemead was broken into in what is believed to be a domestic related incident. A suspect has been arrested and is currently on bail.(KN/13/449) 

13th – 14th Theft: A pig feeder was stolen from a field close to the A3052. (KN/13/464)
22nd Criminal Damage: A vehicle parked close to Chantry Bridge was damaged whereby a dent was caused to the boot area. (KN/13/477) 

29th Criminal Damage: A vehicle parked in Colyvale had damaged caused to the panels. (KN/13/489) 

29th Offence under the communications act: Domestic related incident. (KN/13/490)

PC Speariett said “We have seen a large reduction in theft from motor vehicles this month compared to September when there were 5 reported crimes. The Neighbourhood team targeted ‘hotspots’ which paid off on the 10th October when two suspects were stopped at Beer Quarry car park. The two are suspected of committing car crime throughout the southwest and are currently under investigation. Information on their vehicle had also been passed to the Police by a member of the public, which has helped a great deal with our enquiries, this emphasises the importance of ‘recording and reporting’. 
The Neighbourhood team were also on patrol for Halloween and we are pleased to report that there were no recorded incidents in Seaton or the surrounding towns and villages. We would like to pass on our thanks to all those who ensured it was an enjoyable experience for all of the community”.

13/11/134     Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)


 A member of the public asked if the Council had any plans to sort out the parking problem in Colyton? This was due in part by shop workers & shop owners parking cars in the Market Place all day and by large lorries delivering to the shops having to double park causing chaos & congestion. He suggested parking be limited to 1 hour with no return in 2hrs. Whilst the councillors appreciated the problem the solution would only be effective if it could be policed. The subject is on the agenda later for discussion.       

13/11/135     The minutes of the meeting held on 14th October were accepted & signed as being a   true record of that meeting. 
13/11/136      Matters arising from the Minutes 
a) Update on Dog Control Orders – links to the maps & details are being created on the EDDC website and are now live (11/11/13). The dog warden will report back to the clerk re

signage.

13/11/137    Report from County Councillor – none given
13/11/138       Report from District Councillors. District Councillor Parr had brought along an EDDC monthly performance snapshot which is published every meeting and attached to the agenda. She noted that 99.59% of all Council rents due had been collected, 6.8 days was the time it is taking to process Council Tax & Housing benefits, it’s taking less that 3 days to clear fly tipping of which there were 65 cases in September (up on the last month), 99% of all invoices are paid within 30 days and 42.47% of all collected waste is recycled which keeps down the amount of landfill. A new low energy light bulb recycling scheme is being set up & the Thelma Hulbert Gallery in Honiton attracted 706 visitors in September up on the previous year (457).

 Cllr Smith asked if/when EDDC were going to start recycling cardboard? Cllr H Parr replied that there had been a pilot scheme and as it was very bulky to handle it had been decided to wait for the current waste contract to finish and then look at providing bigger vehicles to handle the waste if it was cost effective to do so, Cllr Hay commented that the savings on landfill tax should make it cost effective.

Cllr West asked if there had been any update on the issue of the public speaking at EDDC planning meetings? Cllr H Parr said it was still under review and nothing had been decided yet. Other councils had restrictions on the number of public speakers both for & against the applications and this seemed to work well and be acceptable to all concerned.

Cllr West felt that things might improve when a new local plan is finally accepted.

Cllr Hay asked about the target numbers for housing development (to provide a five year land bank), both Colyton & Colyford have almost reached their numbers with the applications already approved & in the pipeline – would this number creep up? Cllr Parr said she hoped not but as yet the District still did not have an approved, accepted Local Plan. Cllr West commented that without a local plan currently the developers are riding roughshod over the District councils with applications for 17100 houses in the pipeline, when/if the plan is approved that number will be cut to 15,000 still giving a 5.91 year land bank supply.
13/11/139       Highway Matters

a) Cllr Parr read letter from local resident requesting a dedicated/restricted loading bay between the Town Hall & bus stop for vehicles delivering to the two shops.

The merits of this & the previous suggestion of limited parking were discussed. As always the problem is the policing of such a scheme but it was decided to take these ideas to the Traffic Group meeting with the County Councillors & Highways on Thursday.

b) Road closure notice Silver St & Market Place for Wednesday 4th December 1200 – 2030 – Christmas Fayre.

c) Report on the extent of the damage to the Highways Network following storms in 2012 – circulated to Councillors

d) Consultation on the impact of the proposed cuts 14/15 & also the Waste Management Service Proposals. Councillors were encouraged to look at the e-mail & take part in the survey.

13/11/140
      Report from Meetings Attended 

Cllrs Smith & B Collier had attended the DALC area meeting in Seaton. Cllr Collier reported that it was an interesting meeting with an overview of the parishes, each giving a presentation on the way forward. Some parishes are updating their Neighbourhood plans at a cost, but there are grants available. There were two guest speakers, one from Healthwatch, which was very interesting, & the other from a newly formed group dealing with youngsters & suicide, which was a very meaningful presentation.

Cllr Smith echoed what Cllr Collier had said about the Healthwatch presentation, it’s  funded by both Government & the NHS and wants members of the general public to feedback to them on any aspect of healthcare. Cllr Smith had picked up the survey forms and it was decided to put these into the library for people to use.

Cllr Clifford had attended a meeting at Heathfield Business Park on the proposed move of EDDC from Knowle. 15 sites had been considered which had been whittled down to 5, including Cranbrook, Skypark & Winslade Park (bearing this is a move of  EDDC) and two sites on Heathpark one of which EDDC owns. The proposal is to sell one of these sites to fund developing the other. An inspectors report is due out shortly.

Cllr Hay commented that there had been no disclosure, as yet, on how much money had been spent in looking for the site.

Cllr Mark Mann reported that there had been a disco at the Reece Strawbridge Centre last Friday which had not had a big take up. 

There are no issues with the Centre.

13/11/141      Correspondence
a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc.

b) Viewpoint Questionnaire – to be completed & returned by 13th December

c) Cllr A Parr read out a letter from Mr List re the Social Club & the Parish Council taking on responsibility for ‘reasonable expenditure’ as a war memorial, the insurance of the building & additional comments on the Registration of the Title Absolute.

There was some discussion on the content of the letter. The clerk had investigated the status of the building and found that there is no problem registering it as a war memorial and taking on responsibility for the fabric of the building as a war memorial but not any commercial enterprise running out of it. Councillors agreed that future maintenance could be considered when setting the 2015 precept but we need to know from the Social Club what they feel needs doing, they will be asked to get back to us with these details. The Council had taken on the insurance of the building. Councillors felt there was not an issue with the Registration. A lease has always been on the table which would give them security they require and the possibility of approaching other sources of finance. Cllr A Parr will report this to them at the next meeting.

13/11/142   Finance

      Minutes of the meeting held Monday 28th October 2013  – Appendix O to be noted

  Cllr West proposed the Accounts be approved for payment; Cllr Mann seconded this.

	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3360
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	30

	3361
	Broker Network Ltd
	CMSC Insurance
	
	
	287.93

	3362
	Bradfords
	Sand for sand-bags
	48.60
	9.72
	58.32

	3363
	Archant Media Devon
	Advert in Mid Week Herald for contract
	50
	10
	60

	3364
	Viridor
	Waste Collection 
	117.49
	23.49
	140.98

	3365
	EDF Energy
	Supply at Rosemary Lane
	27.40
	1.37
	28.77


a) Application for Locality Budget Funding - £2000 offered. Clerk has also approached other parishes to see if they would allocate their funds under the Parishes Together scheme. (Seaton said No. Shute is committed to a project with Kilmington & Axmouth is looking at its options). Cllr Real proposed we ask for the £2000, Cllr Parr seconded the proposal & all agreed it.

b) Copy of Blamphayne Invoice received – signature not recognised – Blamphayne to bear cost & procedures put in place for signatory check.

c) Clerk asks that the Council consider Off-site back up of Council data. The Clerk was tasked to look at the various options & costs & report back to the Finance meeting.

   d)   John requests holiday on 18th/19th & 20th November - approved

   e)  Council Tax Support Scheme reduced by 14% this year due to cut in funding by Central Government.- this means Colyton loses £521.

  
 f)   Email from Simon Davey, Head of Finance EDDC re precepts – he advises to  keep to a below 2% increase otherwise a referendum could be evoked. 

13/11/142
Planning

 Minutes of the meeting held Monday 28th October - Appendix P to be noted

a  Planning Applications

13/2338/FUL The Vinyard, Seaton Rd, Colyford – Mr Clark

Erection of a single detached garage & erection of a double garage with exercise room with home office/play room over.

Cllr Mann proposed this be SUPPORTED, seconded by Cllr Real & agreed by all.

Extended Rally (Ref ER-03-14) Whitwell Farm, Whitwell Lane, Colyford – R Williams.

From 14th August – 26th August (13 nights).

Cllr Real proposed that this be SUPPORTED, seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all.

13/2237/MFUL Seaton Heights, Harepath Hill – Lyme Bay Leisure. Comment as adjoining parish 

Construction of 12 bedroom hotel: 38 units of holiday accommodation, central amenities building for restaurant/leisure club & associated parking & access -  no plans expected, asking Seaton if we can borrow theirs.

Proposed APPROVAL of the redevelopment by Cllr Real & seconded by Cllr Hay but with an added comment that whilst councillors welcomed a redevelopment at this site, especially one that would encourage visitors to the area it was felt that the design of this development is not in keeping with, or sympathetic to, its location in an area of great landscape value. This was agreed by all.

For information - 13/F0687 Land South of Tritchayne Farm, Colyton – Barns & Land not being used for agricultural purposes – Mr C Real.

Asked to remove all non-agricultural material within 28 days - noted

13/2392/MRES Land Adjacent to Harbour Rd, Seaton – Comment as adjoining parish – Agent Signet Planning.

Residential development comprising 222 dwellings & associated open space. Reserved Matters of appearance, layout & landscaping pursuant to Outline Application 09/0022/MOUT

No plans expected. No comment made
13/2402/FUL – Meadow Cottage, Coly Rd – Mr Carless

Raising & extension to roof to create enlarged bedrooms to existing loft conversion.

Deferred to the next Planning meeting.

b   Planning  Decisions
13/0697/FUL Flat 1 Soanes Cycles, Queen Sq – Mr M Soanes

Retention of replacement window & door  – APPROVED

13/2078/COU – Westleigh, Coly Rd – Mr Way

Change of use of land to garden - APPROVED

c   Planning Correspondence

a)  Reply from Nick Wright – EDDC Economy Practice Manager re plans for 13/2237/MFUL – plans are not sent to adjoining parishes & never had been.

They are available on the planning website.

Cllr Hay asked District Cllr Parr about the delay in the decision on the water tank/reservoir development at Ridgeway – 13/0505/FUL. The application was made in March, amended in June with the CPC ensuring its comments were in by the deadline and yet no decision was forthcoming from EDDC and both him & the clerk were getting enquiries from local residents asking what was happening almost 6 months later? Cllr H Parr said she would look into it.

Cllr West asked if any councillors would be attending the meeting at Knowle tomorrow re the Green wedge development?

It was agreed that Cllr A Parr would speak for the council against the development even though in doing so would mean that Cllr H Parr could not vote (as this was the legal advice she had received from EDDC lawyers).

13/11/143
Amenities

a) Update on Skate park equipment & quotes for Practice Wall.

Cllr Collier & the Clerk will get the required details & quotes so that a decision can be made at the next amenities meeting and progress made asap.

b) Additional memorial inscription for Terence Lyddon – FF03 - APPROVED

c)  Cemetery charges 2014/15 – deferred to the Finance meeting.

d) Freakhayne Bridge closed until April 2014 or beyond. This is due to restriction placed on the Bridges repair team from the Environment agency.

e) P3 Autumn newsletter circulated to Councillors.

13/11/144
Peace Memorial Playing Field
a) Tennis Courts – update – nothing had been heard from Chris Eastwood despite messages being left, Cllr Collier to see him at the next Playing fields meeting.

b) Toilet – JKS cannot do the work. Cllr Mann agreed to source prices & information on a high quality resin paint that he had used very successfully elsewhere.

c) The outfall pipe on the river Coly just up from the White Hart on footpath 27 has had some remedial work done on it which should prevent its collapse.

13/11/145
Vote for a representative to the Feoffees to replace Mr Broom

Cllr Real reiterated his proposal that Mr Jeremy Mears be the CPC representative, this was seconded by Cllr Clifford and agreed unanimously. The Clerk will write to him & the Feoffees.

13/11/146    Registration of Parish Properties


Cllrs Collier & Pady had done St Andrews gardens. This still leaves a few properties yet to be completed.

13/11/147   There were no Matters for further discussion 

13/11/148    There were no Matters to be taken into Committee

13/11/149    Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning & Amenities Meetings 25th November 

Full Council meeting Monday 9th December

Finance & Planning December TBC but provisionally the 16th December.

The meeting closed at 2050

